RECEIVED

From: Janine Le Forestier March 5, 2021

Sent: March5,2021 10:30 AM REGION OF PEEL
Subject: Please 413/EA OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

CAUTION: EXTERNAL MAIL. DONOT CLICKON LINKS OR OPEN ATTACHMENTSYOU DO NOT TRUST.

Good Morning:

| have been aresident of Lakeview for the past 21 years and of Mississaugafor over 47 years.
My children were raised here and like me, spent many enjoyable

hours growing up, hiking

through the areas which the Ford government and his friends

now wish to destroy.

Mississauga was late to the table but your recent council meetings and opposition to this
horrendous and unnecessary project which will wreak havoc on the environment,

our wetlands, and

basic enjoyment for our children and thiers, for generations to come is most welcome.
Opposition is finally growing but we cannot stop the momentum now. We must

come together to protect this

region and raise our concerns consistently until it is stopped. The whole project is atravesty.
During this pandemic, we have seen how people have been

drawn to rural areas for

respite.

We need them close at hand for our mental well being. There is no turning back once the
concrete is poured. Please speak for those who can't - or are unaware
(which is unfortunately alarge

section of the population as this project and many others have been kept quiet fortoo long).
Now there is interest like never before.

This highway, if allowed, will further harm our health through air pollution. It will cost the
taxpayers $6 billion at a time when we don't know how the costs

from the pandemic alone, will affect us. It will

cross 85 rivers and destroy 400 acres of our Greenbelt. Urban sprawl is already a nightmare.
This highway will only increase these issues, along with greenhouse

gas emissions. We know we have a

climate

emergency already...... Il This will be adisaster in so many ways. Is it worth it to save 30
seconds in travel time. We know that more and more people will be working

fromhome.

Please, oppose Highway 413 and support afull Federal Environmental Assessment. Work
cannot and must not begin until we know all the facts about the impact that

building this highway will have.

Thank you for taking time to read this.

Regards,
Janine Le Forestier
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